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To: V.V. Putin,

President of the Russian Federation

Esteemed Vladimir Vladimirovich,

Thank you for inviting me to take part in the Ceremonial Reception on the occasion of the Day of National Unity, and I consider it my moral debt to address You in this remarkable day with a request to support initiatives directed at restoring of experience of Russia in protection of family and childhood. Namely:
1. To support restoring of specialized justice for minors which began to be built in Russia more than 100 years ago and which building was artificially terminated.

2. Present day historical initiative of reforming, actually rebuilding anew, of Russian bodies of municipal self-ruling must include the creation of legal-normative base of organization of protection of family and childhood at this most important and most close to the population municipal level. The key bodies of this level are Guardian and Trusteeship Bodies and Commissions on Affairs of Minors and Protection of Their Rights, which are working today practically in legal vacuum. In this connection I ask you to support the proposed by the Ministry of Education and Science Conception of the Federal Draft-Law “On activity of municipal authorities in carrying out the guardianship and trusteeship as regards minors”, and also to support positive regional initiatives in Saratov Region, Moscow Region etc. on creation of legal base of work of Commissions on affairs of minors and protection of their rights, including the Public Commissions.

3. The time came to remember Russia’s age-old tradition of family placement of orphans. I ask you to initiate the elaboration and adoption of the Federal Target Program of reforming of majority of Orphanages in the Russian Federation into the Orpanhood Prevention and Family Placement Centers.

With respect

Boris Altshuler

Head of the “Right of the Child” NGO
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